
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
The importance of working together to ensure the best possible          
outcomes for your children has been at the forefront of my mind these 
past couple of weeks. Catholic Schools Week presented many            
opportunities for school and family to come together. 
 
Our Open Day saw families visiting our classrooms, those who were   
interested in enrolling their children in our school and families already in 
our community who wanted to share their school with other family    
members. 
 
The many workshops run by our wonderful staff were appreciated by a 
small but enthusiastic group of parents. These parents learnt about big 
feelings and how they can help their children to keep them small. They 
learnt side by side with the teachers, engaged in hands on activities and 
took away lots of great ideas and “goody” bags.  Special thanks to   
Vennessa Goode, Ali Busuttil, Jeanette Serrao and Ashu Aggarwal who 
gave their time to running these workshops. 
 
Over the past couple of weeks I‟ve had the pleasure of working with a 
number of parents to plan a way forward for their child and their     
learning. Meeting with these parents reinforces for me the great      
commitment and love each of you have for your child. Together the 
team of parents, teacher and school leadership have worked            
strategically to plan for greater success. We each have our roles and 
tasks to carry out but it is by working together that we can improve their 
learning. 
 
Another way of working together is by volunteering at St Joseph‟s. We 
are always looking for people (mums, dads, grandparents, aunties,   
uncles) to help with fundraising events, covering books in the library and 
with the second hand uniform shop. Why not let the Office know you 
can help and show your child that you value the community. Pop in, ring 
or email the office and leave your name and mobile number so we can 
contact you. 
 
Friday presents another opportunity for you to work together with the 
school in encouraging your child. Our Grandparents‟ / St. Joseph‟s Day 
celebrations are a chance for you to show how important they are to 
you. Showing children that what they do at school is important to you 
builds their self-esteem and confidence and helps them to be motivated 
learners.   
 
St Joseph is a wonderful example for us to look towards. He would have 
been very much a part of Jesus‟ life - encouraging, supporting and  
guiding him. 
 
Take care, 
Trish 
 

There will be NO assembly on Friday due to all the other         
celebrations on that day. 

Message From Mrs Reilly... 
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Term 1 Week 8 



The Parish have advised the following dates for this year‟s Sacramental Program for children. The 
children are required to attend all sessions for each Sacrament and need to have made their 
Reconciliation prior to First Holy Communion. Before a child can receive Confirmation, they need to 
have made their Reconciliation and First Holy Communion. 
 
CHILDREN’S SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 2017  
Please note there have been some small changes to the dates 
previously advised. 
 
Reconciliation: 6.00pm Thursday 6th  April  (Year 3 and above) 
Sessions: 5th March (Registration), 12th, 19th, 26th March; 2nd April 
 
First Communion:  18th June (Feast of Corpus Christi) (Year 3 and above) 
Sessions: 30th April (Registration); 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th, May; 4th & 11th June (11th being for Rehearsal) 
 
Confirmation: 7.00pm Tuesday 24th October (Year 5 and above) 
Sessions: 23rd (Registration), 30th July; 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th August; 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th September; 
8th, 15th, 22nd October (22nd being for Rehearsal) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Culture News 

Have you had a chance to complete our Homework Survey yet? This is an opportunity for you to let us know 
what you think about homework and what you’d like for your child/children. The Survey closes on 24th March 
at 6pm. 

Homework Survey 

Captivate Choir 

If your child, in Years 1 - 6, would like to participate in the Captivate school choir please collect a permission 
note from the school office.  Note and payment of $30 is due ASAP. 



 

Sunshine Online 

Kiss n Ride 

If you pick your child up at Kiss n Ride please ensure you have a sign, with your child's name on it, 
clearly displayed on your dashboard. This ensures a smoother transition during the afternoon pick up.  

A lot of the children are using Sunshine Online in class.  Please find the link below: 

www.sunshineonline.com.au 

Username: kingswood 

Password: joeys   

Book Fair 



Grandparent’s Day 

Attendance Update 

                                                   
Year One have been busy designing their Attendance, Every day Heroes and what a great job they've 
done. 

Thank you to all who have made the effort to get their children to school every day, and on time! Just a 

reminder, school commences at 8.50am every day, with playground supervision from 8.20am. 

If you know your child will be absent, please fill in the Skool Bag note or call the school office, on 4732 

3999 that way it can be noted immediately. 

 

 

We want all of our children to be Heroes! Here Every day, Ready On Time 



 

                         
Congratulations for ensuring your children are coming to school. 

                                The winners of the Attendance trophy were: 2 Blue and 5 Blue 

Leave Update 

If you are planning on taking your child out of school for more than 5 days during the school term,   
written permission must be given from the Principal.  Please contact the front office and they will send 
home an application form, fill this form in and return it with any travel documents to school.  These   
details are then given to the principal for review. 



MacKillop Basketball 

 
Congratulations to Jett Hickson, in Year 6, who made the MacKillop Basketball 
team. Well done Jett!  

Harmony Day 

Easter Raffle Prizes 
1st Prize:        Family Pass to the Easter Show 
2nd Prize:        $100 Movie Voucher 
3rd Prize:        Easter Egg Hamper 
Other Prizes:   Class Easter Egg Hampers 
 
Tickets will be handed out this week.  Please return tickets to school by Friday 31st March 

Our diversity makes Australia a great place to live. Harmony Day is a celebration of our cultural         
diversity - a day of cultural respect for everyone who calls Australia home. The message of Harmony 
Day is ”everyone belongs.” 

 

We will be celebrating Harmony Day on Tuesday, 21st March with an orange mufti day and a donation 
of an Easter egg. These eggs will be used for the Easter raffle. 
 

Children can wear sensible mufti clothes to remind them with some orange to reflect the diversity of 
our community and how we need to look after each other. 
 

For more information on Harmony day please go to http://www.harmony.gov.au/ 

 



Sunday 19th March at 4pm 
There will be entertainment and games for the children. 

The parish will supply the BBQ, please bring a salad or dessert to share. 

St Joseph’s Day at the Church 

Complaints Handling Policy 

Complaints Handling Policy Reminder for our school community: 

 

If, at any time, you find that you have a concern with St Joseph‟s Primary School, you are encouraged 
to come to the school and speak with the teacher/s, assistant principal and/or principal, to identify your 
concern. It is our aim to work with all members of our school community to ensure we do the very best 
to provide a productive, safe and enjoyable learning experience for our students and professionally 
fulfilling experience for our staff. 

 

If you would like to raise a concern, the Catholic Education Office has guidelines for ensuring that 
complaints are handled fairly. Information about how to handle complaints either informally or formally 
is available from the school office and/or within the Complaint Handling Guidelines. These documents 
can be accessed on our school website or on the CEDP website. Complaint forms are available in the 
school office and can be downloaded from Skoolbag. 

Child Protection 

If parents are planning on assisting in the classroom, or on an excursion, they are required to first   
complete Child Protection Training. The training is undertaken over the internet at 
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/training Simply click the training link under “Volunteer” to un-

dertake the training.   This needs to be renewed every 2 years. 

 

A reminder to all parents in our community- if you have an issue with another child in the 

school you must not directly approach the child. All issues must be addressed through 

either the class teacher or the school leadership team. This is for your own protection. 

Thank you. 

Appointments with Class Teachers 

If you would like to speak to your child‟s teacher please contact the school office on 4732 3999.  The 
office staff will pass your message to the relevant person.  Alternatively you can write a note and give 
it to your child to hand over to their teacher. 

Please understand staff have many things to do over the course of the school day therefore they may 
not be able to contact you until later in the afternoon or the next day. 



Community News 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note as a lot of St Joseph‟s 
stock is already on sale, the 20%   
discount will not apply to all items. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Dates for your Diary 

Week 8 Friday 17th March  St Joseph‟s Day Celebration 

      Grandparents Day -  Invite your grandparents, 

         special neighbours and friends 

 

Week 9 Sunday 19th March  St Joseph‟s Day 

  Tuesday 21st March  „Orange‟ Mufti Day - Easter Egg Donation 

  Friday 24th March  2:15pm Whole School Assembly 

 

Week 10 Friday 31st March  Years 3 - 6 Cross Country  

      2:15pm Whole School Assembly 

 

Week 11 Friday 7th April  2pm End of Term Awards Assembly 
 

Term 2 

Monday 24th April - Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 25th April - Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 26th April - Students return to school 
 

St Joseph’s Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to… 
March - Zachary, Tina, Brooklyn, Asha, Lara, Luke, 

Janelle, Danni, Bion, Latesha, Jack, William, Dylan, 

Angela, Jordan, Ashton, Sam, Mark, Samuel, Dreisson, 

Lucy, Erica, Junior, Samuel, Lily, Faith, Francesca, 

Preeti, Samantha, Akon, Jairemy, Joshua, Jaxon, Matur 




